Report of the National Human Rights Advisor
November 25, 2020 – March 08, 2021
PSAC National Human Rights Committee met virtually at 3 separate times in January. Opening plenary commenced on January 13, 2021.  The Component working group met on January 14, 2021 and the closing plenary was held January 28, 2021. The PSAC continues to drive the agendas at these meetings without consultation with the Working Groups. 
Please find attached report back for the meeting.  Highlights included:
· Presentation on the New Violence & Harassment Regulations related to Bill C-65

· Presentation on Anti-Racism Strategies/PSAC’s Anti-Racism Action Plan
· Discussion with PSAC Negotiator – Bargaining 2021

· Creation of a Federal Govt Task Force on Employment Equity
The UNDE National Human Right Committee met via Zoom on February 13, 2021.  Please find attached Record of Discussion.

Highlights included:

· UNDE member specific Human Rights/Equity training.

· Utilizing current Human Rights funding.

· UNDE Statement on Racism

UNDE has issued a statement of solidarity with the people of Myanmar.  Requested by a UNDE member who has family in Myanmar (formerly Burma) has expressed their sincerest gratitude to the union for their support of his family and the people of Myanmar.

UNDE Human Rights video is still being finalized.  The member who is working on the video has a lot on their plate so this is slow going.  The NHRA continues to work with the member and is hopeful that we will have a “presentation” draft to the National Executive ASAP.

Our UNDE member who remains in Dubai on 699 LWP for other reasons has been notified that the department will continue to grant 699 for one more month.  Member is being asked to intensify their search for care.  NHRA will consult with LRO Dan Verreault for guidance on how to proceed from here with the goal of eliminating the stress this member finds themselves under. 

A supplementary notice on the DND Sexual Misconduct Class Action will be out soon via all media including TV, radio, print and social media.  Claims are expected to increase which is the goal of the oversight committee.  More claims continue to be approved and some claimants have actually received payment.  Most of those in receipt of compensation are part LGBTQ2+ class of litigants who applied under category A only.

PSAC NATIONAL HUMAN RIGHTS COMMITTEE

Component Working Group 

Report Back on Meeting of January 14, 2021
· The meeting was opened by Sharon DeSousa, PSAC NEVP
· Roundtable introduction of all Component Reps
· Presentation on the New Violence & Harassment Regulations related to Bill C-65 (Andrea Peart/Seema Lamba)
· PowerPoint, Flowchart, IPG documents provided
· New definition of harassment/violence
· New regulations do not provide remedy; still need to pursue grievances/human rights complaints in parallel
· Improvements:  clear guidelines, increased confidentiality, better timelines, monthly updates 
· Presentation on Anti-Racism Strategies/PSAC’s Anti-Racism Action Plan (Seema Lamba)

· Focus areas of concern:  Education, Membership Representation/Engagement, Political Campaigns, Education

· PSAC has partnered with the Federal Black Employee Caucus

· The NBOD is receiving on-going training on anti-Black racism

· PSAC will create a National Survey to gather lived experiences etc.

· Some Components are looking at providing anti-racism training; many already have joint Union-Management Equity Committees

· Reps shared actions currently taking place within their Components

· Discussion with PSAC Negotiator, Brenda Shillington

· Please promote next round of TB Bargaining; Callout for Demands closes Jan 31

· No limit on number of demands

· PSAC wants to hear from the Membership – what do THEY want

· Lack of “legalese” should not be a deterrent, but do submit as much supporting documentation as possible, i.e., case law, citations etc.

· Ensure demand relates to CA, but is important for negotiators to know what other concerns members have, i.e., dental, Public Service Health Care Plan, etc.

· TB Bargaining Survey will be launched in late Jan and be open for approx. 5 weeks; will touch on issues like COVID, did you vote in last round of bargaining etc. May be opened up to include non-TB groups as well

· ** Current bargaining process is flawed for equity-seeking groups; Negotiators need to know barriers our members are facing.  Needs to be more inclusive from demands to selection of Bargaining Team

· Closing

· The creation of a Federal Govt Task Force on Employment Equity will allow us to move our agenda forward on important issues such as disaggregating data, updating language and including LGBTQ2+ persons in EE Act

· Moose Hide Campaign Day 2021 will take place on Feb 11.  For more info, visit moosehidecampaign.ca

Union of National Defence Employees- National Human Rights Committee

Zoom Meeting, Saturday, February 13, 2021, 1100 HRS PST and 1400 HRS EST

Record of Discussion

Present: Paul Jones, NHRA; David Carr, UNDE ON HRC; Stephanie Torrealba, UNDE CSE HRC & Alternate NHRA; Tamara Lindsay, NPF HRC; Dyan Day, UNDE BC HRC and Sylvie Pepin, UNDE QC HRC.

Regrets: Corrie Barkley, ABN HRC

Nil Response: Greg Mansfield, NLNB HRC, Pamela Clothier MB & SK HRC, Doreen Brown, NS HRC, Listed as currently vacant; NCR HRC

After some initial connection problems those present were happy to have Sylvie Pepin join this Zoom Meeting which commenced at 14:08 HRS EST, with the reading of the UNDE Anti-Harassment Statement.

Due to some issues with various coordinator’s UNDE e-mail account access and confusion with the timings, it was ascertained that some did not receive the initial e-mail notification or correct information. As a result of some very last-minute communication teamwork between members of the committee we were able to ensure as many persons were aware of this meeting.

No responses regarding agenda items were otherwise received prior to this meeting and the meeting took the form of open discussion, with Paul starting off with a few items of news.

Stephanie Torrealba provided French translation to Sylvie Pepin.

The newly initiated UNDE Anti-Racism statement was recently posted to the Union of National Defence Employees as of February 10, 2021. NHRC members had previously been provided with an initial draft statement for informational and additional input suggestions. 

Paul provided an update on the status of the ongoing Human Rights video which has been in the works for some time and discussed some of the challenges involved with its completion due to the change of various players associated with this project throughout the process. Paul will update on further developments as they occur.

Discussion ensued with regards to utilizing the $ 30,000 allotted for the work of the National Human Rights Committee. Paul asked for some feedback as how we might make use of these funds. Some of the suggestions put forward by the Committee were as follows:

1) Production of Human Rights/Equity merchandise for the members such as pins or bi-lingual notepads. Stephanie will investigate options for this project.

2) Assist in defraying related costs for securing attendance of the NHRC members to our UNDE National Triennial Virtual Conference (such as loss of salary etc.) It has been stated on previous occasions that equity voices are a vital component at convention, and it was agreed that this should be a priority in having our voices heard.

3) UNDE member specific Human Rights/Equity training that could be delivered through an existing virtual meeting platform and made available to members across Canada.

4) Specific UNDE branding of a currently recognizable campaign item, such as the MMIWG Red Dress pins already in production by the PSAC. Paul will investigate the possibility of this.

Paul also mentioned that one of his Local members had approached him with regards to the current state of unrest in Myanmar because of the recent military coup d’etat. Paul explained that there had been a military take over of the government recently suppressing the democratic processes that had previously been in place and he had been asked if the UNDE NHRC would be willing to release a statement in opposition to this. The member is currently working on his own statement relating to the events and will provide Paul a copy for review, who in turn will work with the committee members to provide a final statement, which should specifically identify the UNDE NHRC as the signatories of this document.

Sylvie enquired about the current location of the UNDE Pride Flag that had been provided to each regional coordinator. Paul will investigate the whereabouts of the flag and mentioned that due to the turnover of persons as HR Coordinators in Quebec since 2017, it is quite possible that it is still in the possession of a previous coordinator. Sylvie will provide Paul with a mailing address to send the flag to once it has been located.

Roundtable Discussion

Tamara referenced e-mail correspondence from Paul regarding attendance/participation in a recent/upcoming Government of Canada webinar/presentation which is occurring during her working schedule and mentioned that she would not be able to attend. Paul mentioned, that as is the case with many virtual events the usual process, if wishing to attend, would remain in place, that being the request and approval of “loss of salary.” He does not have problem in supporting such requests and providing the necessary approval.

David brought up the recent instances of problems relating to various UNDE HR e-mail accounts. Some members have been unable to access their accounts for some time and are therefore not receiving all e-mail correspondence. It was suggested that affected persons contact Sandra Mombourquette at National Office to investigate and fix the issue.

Additionally, a “roll call” of current Regional Human Rights Coordinators was requested to ascertain their welfare/activity and to determine if they are continuing to act in their capacity as holder of their regional human rights portfolio. Paul will follow up with the Regional VP of regions where there may be issues.

Dyan mentioned that she is one of the committee members that has not been receiving e-mails to her UNDE Human Rights account for some time due to certain technical issues. She asked why Paul did not copy e-mails to member’s personal e-mail accounts as had currently been the previous practice. Paul explained that the UNDE e-mail accounts had been set up for the express purpose of keeping things on a consistent basis for him as well as the committee members and to also stop the duplication of work. Dyan will call Sandra at the National Office to take care of this issue.

David will type up the record of discussion and send out to committee members for review and/or additions/amendments etc. and Paul will provide a translated copy to Sylvie.

Meeting ended at 15:15 HRS EST

